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To: 
Chair NNC and SCCOG

Deputy Directors, National Probation Service

Chief Executive Officers, CRCs

CRC HR Leads

Director of HR, NOMS

Members of the NNC

Members of SCCOG
NNC CIRCULAR No. 1/2016
SCCOG CIRCULAR No.1/2016
ANNUAL LEAVE CARRY-OVER 

The NNC and SCCOG Joint Secretaries wish to clarify the policy position in respect of annual leave carry-over and therefore reiterate the relevant provisions of the NNC and SCCOG Handbooks which are as follows:

It is expected that the full annual leave entitlement will be taken within the normal leave year. Where this is not possible for operational reasons and subject to local policy and/or agreement between the employee concerned and the probation trust or where otherwise agreed exceptionally, annual leave may be authorised to be carried over from one leave year to the next.

Any local trust policies will apply until such time as harmonisation of annual leave policy takes place.  It is the expectation, however, that local policies will provide for a degree of discretion regarding carry-over, as per the Handbook provisions, and that such discretion is used to limit the carry-over of leave. This does not mean that leave cannot be carried over in any circumstances, but that carry-over should be carefully considered and not unreasonably refused.
Whilst NOMS (Prison and HQ) Annual Leave policy provides for up to nine days carry-over, this is also subject to manager’s discretion.  As is the case with the NPS, managers in NOMS (Prisons and HQ) have been asked to ensure that all leave is taken within the leave year unless there are exceptional circumstances to allow a carry-over.
The Joint Secretaries support the intentions behind communications in September 2015 which set out the desirability and rationale of staff taking their annual leave allocation within the leave year period wherever practicable.  The Joint Secretaries believe that this is not inconsistent with existing policy or local provisions and they support continued efforts to manage leave reasonably and sensibly at a local level whilst bearing in mind this policy principle.
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